





Responding to Commissioner Chang, Rep. Levy oorted that Deschutes County will
likely be pleased with courthouse expansion fur ng amount, although the actual
amount is unknown. She said that Senator Knop  along with the entire Central
Oregon delegation as a team, all played an imporant role in working towards
securing courthouse expansion funding.

. Commissioner Updates

Commissioner Adair shared that she was in Salem on Monday to speak to Senator
Steiner about state funding for the Deschutes County Courthouse expansion
project. She was pleased to report recent news of the Republicans’ return to the
Senate floor.

. Updates from NW Policy Advocates

Doug Riggs provided an update. After a 47-day walkout, Republicans returned to the
Senate floor after an agreement was reached. The two major sticking points were
HB 2002 and HB 2005 (the abortion/gender bill and the gun bill). Amendments were
made in rapid fashion and adopted on the Senate floor on June 15 with no debate.
Both parties have reached an agreement and are now able to move forward with
the session, including an agreement to act upon aimost all bills on the Senate
docket (close to 300 bills). In the next few days, some budget bills with capital
construction and bonding, including the courthouse expansion funding (HB 5030),
will come out of the Ways and Means Committee. The Christmas Tree Bill is
expected to be a much larger package than in previous sessions due to the high
revenue forecast.

A larger corporate kicker freed up other state general fund revenues, and goes
directly to the K-12 budget. Behavioral Health funding is expected to be $50 million
higher than initially forecasted.

HB 3126, which would have created regional acute treatment centers for high-risk
youth didn't make it through Ways and Means. Funding for homeless youth is
expected to see an increase in the final budget, and housing and homelessness
funding will get a further bump in the Christmas Tree Bill. Public Defender’s budget
will get a bump in the Christmas Tree Bill, as it was woefully underfunded in the
initial bud; . He is hopeful that we will see a bump in the Public Health budget.

Responding to Commissioner Chang, Doug clarified that all of the bills,
approximately 302 in total, that have advanced to the Senate floor from committee
will be acted upon. There are several hundred more bills in committee (especially
Ways & Means) that are unlikely to move out of committee, aside from the
Christmas Tree Bill and the bonding bill.
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Commissioner Adair asked about HB 3003, the t »mass bill in the drought package.
This is the tax credit that would make juniper m, agement sustainable over the
long-term. Doug said that he believes this bill to 2 dead for now, adding that many
tax credit bills have failed to get across the finist ne.

Commissioner Adair asked about a funding program for wells that went dry, and
how to gain funding for counties moving forward. Doug said that they typically look
at past precedence. Relative to the drought package, Commissioner Chang shared
that AOC solicited from counties their needs for well deepening funding, and
perhaps pursuing this through AOC would be the best path forward.

5. Other items

* Responding to Commissioner Adair, Doug reported that Representative Greg
Smith has been a valuable resource to the Deschutes County legislative
delegation, in providing inside information. He works for all of rural Oregon,
and is the Vice Chair of the Ways and Means Committee. He represents
House District 57, but has a second home in Deschutes County.

Next Meeting: The next virtual legislative update meeting is scheduled for Friday, June 23,
2023 at 8:00 a.m.

Adjourn: Commissioner Adair adjourned the meeting at 8:36 a.m.
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